PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION QUESTIONS
February 13, 2019 MEETING

6.3 Heritage Tree Appeal – 1187 High School Way
1. Would an arborist (or staff) be able to "roughly" approximate how much the diameter at the base (at ground level) will grow outwards in the next 5-10 years?  (Hoping there's some approximation they can make based on the age of this tree, the history of similar trees, etc).  Obviously, this isn't something that will get better over time...just wondering how much more severe it will be. 
The concern with this tree is that the root plate is already acting on the structure as can be seen by the door and framing of the garage. The trunk is around 18” (+) away but that is not the really the issue.  Redwoods have a dense and fibrous root system and root pruning would be detrimental to the tree health and stability at that distance since it would involve cutting into the root plate vs. a specific root(s) causing an issue. Typically if a tree root is causing an issue it is possible to evaluate the size of the root, dig along the structure, expose the root and cut or shave it to mitigate an issue. In this case the base of the tree is acting on the structure and not a specific root(s). With a tree this size it would be difficult to say how much it will grow each year but ½” to 1” in diameter per year is possible. This is not a case where the trunk is going to cause the issue it is the base / root plate of the tree. So if we go with the lower range that would equate to 1.25 to 2.5 inches or more in the next 5-10 years but the net effect of root plate expansion could be more or less depending on conditions. Using the higher range it could be 2.5 to 5 inches in the next 5-10 years and again the net effect or root plate expansion could be more or less.

January Monthly Report
1. When Shoreline fields are "cleaned and groomed", what does that mean?  How is it done, and what is the impact of "cleaning"?  (For example, is it vacuuming?  Would gum get cleaned up?)
Our synthetic athletic fields (Shoreline, Graham & Crittenden) are swept of any foreign objects, dirt, leaves, gum and other debris that collects on the surface. Deep grooming will sweep and rejuvenate to de-compact the infill to maintain the appropriate shock-attenuation levels. Without proper grooming/decompaction, synthetic fields can become unsafe from an overly compacted surface. Light infill is added to high traffic areas, along with any minor repairs (line verification and field inserts). The field is also swept with a magnet to pick up any metal debris. The sweeping process is done twice per year, ideally coinciding with the school districts spring and winter breaks.

The most recent process at Shoreline yielded three large bags of debris utilizing the machine below:
[image: C:\Users\scrane\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\Z21BG0KX\20190129_130744_resized.jpg]

In the fall of 2017, Graham went through a more aggressive cleaning because of deferred maintenance and produced great results:
[image: C:\Users\tyoungberg\Desktop\GrahamBefore.jpg] [image: C:\Users\tyoungberg\Desktop\GrahamAfter.jpg]

Continued preventative maintenance on these fields will help extend the life of the fields and provide a safe playing surface.
2. Did the rains leave any part of the Steven's Creek Trail under water?  (If yes, how long/severe?)
The Stevens Creek Trail has not experienced any flood-related closures so far this winter Season. While water has risen to the level of the trail overnight, a closure has not been needed. On one occasion, the rising waters during the night required staff to clean mud and debris from the 101 underpass early in the morning so that it was safe for the morning commute. 
The Permanente Creek Trail at Amphitheatre Parkway undercrossing was closed from morning until about 3pm on one day so far this winter due to high water. Rangers with Parks staff cleaned the area once the water receded. Trail users were directed to use the crossing at street level to cross the street and get back onto the trail. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]During periods of heavy rain, Rangers are continuously monitoring the trail and are prepared to close sections of the trail should flooding occur.  The primary area of concern is the 101 undercrossing.  If a trail closure is required, proper notifications will be posted including on the City website and social media.
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